
                              Contracts Management 

1190 Waianuenue Avenue,  ~  Hilo, Hawaii 96720   ~  808-932-3112  ~  Fax – 808-933-2793 

 
Date:  May 21, 2013 
 
To:  Potential Offerors 
 
From:  Gary L. Callahan, Senior Contracts Manager     
 
Re: Addendum # 1 to RFP 13-0637 / East Hawaii Region  
       Design-Build Turnkey Angiography Suite 
 
This correspondence serves as Addendum #1 to the subject Request for Proposals (“RFP”).   
 
Your response to this RFP should be governed by the content of the original RFP and the revisions / 
corrections / additions / clarifications provided in this addendum notice. 
 
Please note that the “Submission Deadline for Questions & Clarification Requests” remains:    

 
3:00 PM, HST, Thursday, June 13, 2013 

               
 
The Request for Proposal is written in a manner so that the “Contractor” must also act as the General 
Contractor for the proposed Design-Build Turnkey project.  While some manufacturers may be licensed 
as Hawaii Building Contractors, not all manufacturers of angiography equipment are expected to be so 
licensed.  Therefore, the following modification is being made to the RFP in order to maintain a “level 
playing field” for all vendors.    
 
The Request for Proposals shall be amended to include the following: 
 
The following paragraph is hereby added to page 6, Section 2.0 Introduction:  

 

“Offerors that are not licensed as Hawaii Building Contractors may submit a joint proposal with such a 

licensed contractor, which would be the “CONTRACTOR” described in the RFP.  The Offeror (i.e., the 

manufacturer/supplier of the imaging equipment) would be responsible for the provision of the 

Angiography Equipment and planning/design support, drawings, product service and warranty coverage 

related thereto, and the CONTRACTOR would be responsible for the remaining aspects of the project.  

Offerors should ensure that the joint proposal adequately addresses all elements of the RFP and that 

responsibility for each element is clearly delineated in their proposal.”   

 


